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SUBJECT CREATION OF A TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP TO PREPARE
GUIDELINES FOR THE DIVISION OF REGION IV INTO REGION IV-A
AND IV-B AND TRANSFERRING THE PROVINCE OF AURORA TO
REGION Il PURSUANT TO EO 103

Pursuant to Executive Order No. 103 dated 17 May 2002, Providing for the
Division of Region IV into Region IV-A and Region IV-B, Transferring the
province of Aurora to Region Ill and for Other Purposes, a Technical Working
Group (TWG) is hereby created to prepare guidelines for the implementation of
the Executive Order to be composed of the following:

RED Antonio Principe Head

RD Dionisio Tolentino Member
RD Rolando Pefia Member
DENR-III Planning Officer Member
DENR IV Planning Officer Member

To facilitate the work of the TWG, the Planning Officers of Regions Il and IV
shall confer with their counterparts from EMB and MGB Regional Offices and
provide inputs from them for consideration by the TWG. The TWG may also
invite the participation of other DENR personnel from the Central Office or
concerned Regional Offices, if necessary, in the performance of its work. In
preparing the Guidelines, the TWG shall provide for transitional and long term

arrangements as well as budgetary needs to effect the implementation of
Executive Order 103.

Let’s Go Green!






